

Electra Morrell

By email to: request-440776-fb9c428f@whatdotheyknow.com

Monday 11th December 2017

Dear Electra,

Response to Freedom of Information Request

I write further to your Freedom of Information Request dated 25th October 2017. Please find below the information that you have requested. Please accept our apologies for the delay in responding to your request.

No.	Question	Response
1	Which web filtering product does the school use? (e.g. Smoothwall Secure Web Gateway, Smoothwall UTM, RM Safetynet, Lightspeed Web Filter, etc.)	Smoothwall UTM
2	Is your web filtering system purchased directly by the school or provided by the LEA?	Purchased by the school
3	Does your web filtering system run on a server on the school's premises, or is it hosted off-site? (In the cloud, at the LEA's data centre, etc.)	On the school's premises
4	What is the total duration of your web filtering contract? (e.g. 1 year, 3 years, etc.)	3 Years
5	What is the total amount paid by the school for the web filtering system over your whole contract period? (i.e. If you had answered question 4 as "3 years" and pay £1000 per year, the answer to this question would be £3000.)	£5749
6	Do the costs quoted in question 5, include anything besides web filtering? (e.g. that cost may also include the internet connection itself, or other services, in addition to the actual filtering product.)	Full UTM package including firewall
7	If your filtering system is hosted on the school's premises, do the costs quoted in question 5 include the hardware that the filtering software runs on? (When an existing filtering contract is renewed, schools can often choose not to replace the existing hardware. In that case, the answer would be "no.")	Yes
8	What speed of internet connection does the school have?	100Mbit Business line
9	How many students does the school have?	1257
10	How many staff does the school have?	133
11	What year did your current filtering contract begin? (this helps me evaluate how the costs have changed over time for long contracts).	2017

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request for information and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, in the first instance you should contact the Chair of the Local Advisory Board of the School.

If you are not satisfied by the School's response to your complaint, you have the right to apply to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner will normally expect you to have exhausted our complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane. Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely,

Miss R Harris

Business Manager